
 
 
 
 
 

GENERAL CIRCULAR LETTER 597—OCTOBER 15, 2012 
 
 
TO:  Members of the Bureau 

FROM: Beth Nickel and Christine Siekierski 

RE:  Policy Entry and Edit Package—CDX® Announcement 
 

Attention: Policy Reporting Personnel and CDX® PEEP® Users 
 
Please see the attached announcement from Compensation Data Exchange (CDX®) 
regarding PEEP® (Policy Entry and Edit Package) replacement.  As previously 
announced, PEEP® will be discontinued in 2014 as the program is cost prohibitive to 
maintain.  WCRB is in the process of developing a replacement product for our 
members to use.  We are in the initial stages of analysis and do not have a specific 
timetable for the release of our product at this time.  As we complete our analysis and 
have more detailed information, we will notify you. 
 
Please look for future communications that will be sent via circular letters, notices on 
WCRB’s Web site, and direct communication with CDX® Insurance Group 
Administrators (IGAs).  
 
 
Contact Information  
If you have any questions, please contact:  
Beth Nickel at 262-796-4402, beth.nickel@wcrb.org or  
Christine Siekierski at 262-796-4583, christine.siekierski@wcrb.org. 
 

262-796-4540    Fax 262-796-4400     www.wcrb.org 

P.O. Box 3080     Milwaukee, WI 53201-3080 

Located at 20700 Swenson Drive, Suite 100, Waukesha, WI 53186 
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Compensation Data Exchange LLC 
7701 France Avenue South, Suite 450 

Minneapolis, MN  55435 
952-897-1737 

 

CDX Announcement 
October 15, 2012 

 
 
TO: CDX PEEP Users 

FROM: CDX Management 

RE: PEEP—Policy Entry and Edit Package 

Attention: CDX PEEP Users 
 
CDX has decided that Policy Entry and Edit Package (PEEP) will no longer 
be available after December 31, 2014, because the program is cost 
prohibitive to maintain.  Each Data Collection Organization (DCO) will 
independently determine if they will build a replacement product.  Some 
DCOs have already developed such a product.  It is recommended that you 
contact individual DCOs as necessary with any questions, concerns, or to 
obtain additional information. Each DCO will advise the industry as it 
determines its course of action. 
 
Please note that only PEEP is being discontinued.  This will have no impact 
on other CDX products such as Bureau Entry and Edit Package (BEEP). 
Direct file transfer of WCPOLS files through CDX will also be unaffected. 
 
 


